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CALL TO ORDER 

 

The May 24, 2021 Regular Business Meeting of the Board of Education, Township of Pequannock, County of 

Morris, was called to order at 7:00 pm in the Pequannock Township High School Auditorium, 85 Sunset Road, 

Pompton Plains, NJ 07444, with public access provided via online platform, by Joseph Blumert, Board President.  

The following statement of compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act was read: 

 

In compliance with the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Law 1975, Chapter 231, notice of this meeting has been 

properly advertised in the Daily Record and the Suburban Trends, its agenda has been posted at the appropriate 

locations, and a copy has been filed with the Pequannock Township Clerk. 

 

ROLL CALL 

 

PRESENT:  Mr. Joseph Blumert  Mr. Sam Ciresi  Ms. Megan Dempsey  

Mrs. Danielle Esposito Mr. Timothy Gitin Mr. Greg MacSweeney  

Mr. Brian Senyk  Mrs. Cara Shenton Mr. Leonard Smith 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Michael Portas, Superintendent 

   Joanne Calabro, Ed.D., Interim Assistant Superintendent 

   Sallyann McCarty, School Business Administrator/Board Secretary 

   Martin Malangue, Esq., Board Attorney 

 

The official minutes of the Pequannock Township Board of Education will indicate that Mr. Leonard Smith abstains 

from voting on any resolution regarding the Superintendent and any employee who directly or indirectly supervises 

Mr. Smith’s family member who serves as the basis for this conflict as well as any resolution that concerns any 

aspect of the terms and conditions of employment of Mr. Smith’s family member. 

 

FLAG SALUTE 
 

President’s Report – Mr. Joseph Blumert 

Announced that there will be a Public Hearing on the Superintendent’s contract at the June 21, 2021 Regular 

Business Meeting. 

 

Student Representative Report - Raine Osmanski and Franki Dygos 

Reported on activities at PTHS:  Senior Prom, Spring Concert, Valedictorian Emma Durr and Salutatorian Jordyn 

Fuchs, Senior Scholarships and Awards, Senior Cruise, Capstone Presentations, Student Council Elections, World 

Language Society Induction, Congratulations to Retirees. 

 

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Michael Portas 

Reported that the joy was palpable at the Senior Prom.  Commented that tonight we are celebrating students and 

retirees.  Remarked that although mask wearing is loosening up, schools work differently, however, is optimistic for 

September.  Announced that graduation guidelines are upcoming. 
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